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Door-to-door in Wakefield, 
Masham and Otter Lake 
I was delighted to walk the streets of Wakefield, 
Masham and Otter Lake with my amazing team of 
volunteers last November. 

A heartfelt thank you for your warm welcome, 
generosity and the valuable time you took to 
speak with my team and me. These encounters 
are essential to me, as they fuel my commitment 
to being your voice, your support and a caring 
neighbour.

With the prorogation of Parliament, I intend to visit 
our riding even more extensively in the weeks 
ahead. I look forward to meeting you, hearing your 
ideas, priorities and concerns.

I look forward to continuing to build 
a green and prosperous Outaouais 
together.

The Commitment of Our 
Seniors: A True Treasure
I had the pleasure of meeting Doreen, a 
vibrant 80-year-old woman well-known in 
Otter Lake, in part for her famous tourtières 
renowned to be the best in the region.  

What touched me the most was her 
energy and unwavering commitment to 
her community. Always active, Doreen 
devotes her time, embodying the vitality and 
generosity of the seniors of Pontiac-Kitigan 
Zibi.

Our seniors are a true treasure for each 
municipality, bringing invaluable experience 
and knowledge. 
Their involvement 
demonstrates 
how community 
development depends 
on the contributions 
of all generations.



Protecting Gatineau Park 
for Future Generations
Pauline, a Wakefield resident, supports 
my efforts to have Gatineau Park 
recognized as an official park with 
enhanced legal protection. Like many 
citizens, she wants future generations to 
be able to enjoy its magnificent trails.

Due to the prorogation of Parliament, 
Bill S-289, introduced in the Senate in 
October 2024, could not be adopted. 
During the next parliamentary session, 
I commit, along with Senator Rosa 
Galvez, to reintroduce this important bill 
in order to strengthen protection of the 
park for generations to come.

Commitment 
to a Green 

Future

The Achievements of  
Our Government for a  
Better Future
During my meeting with Paula in Wakefield, 
she emphasized the importance of reminding 
residents of our riding about our achievements 
that are sometimes overlooked. At a time when 
Prime Minister Trudeau has announced his 
resignation, I would like to highlight the progress 
our Liberal team has made to improve our quality 
of life and ensure a better future:
•	 Significant progress in reconciliation with Indigenous 

Peoples, with historical financial commitments and the 
Indigenous Guardians program.

•	 Major investments in renewable energy and green 
infrastructure, with a goal of reducing greenhouse gas 
emissions by 40 to 45% by 2030.

•	 $900 million for Quebec, supporting 300 new housing 
units in the Outaouais and tax credits for home 
ownership.

•	 The creation of the Canada Child Benefit, support for 
families through the Canada Dental Care Plan, and 
increased benefits for seniors.

These accomplishments reflect our commitment to 
a more equitable and sustainable society.

Alexandre, a young man from Masham, is 
concerned about the Conservative Party’s lack of 
a plan to protect the environment and fight climate 
change. He believes that we are the first generation 
to feel the full impacts of climate change, and the 
last to be able to act.

He supports my contribution to the Kidjimaninan 
project in the Outaouais region, led by Kitigan 
Zibi, which aims to protect 30% of the territory by 
2030 and has received $2 million in funding from 
Environment and Climate Change Canada.

I will continue to carry your voice and to be actively 
engaged in building a green and prosperous 
economy.

Visit my website today 
and stay connected 
with me! 
www.sophiechatel.ca


